ASCSU Cabinet Director’s Reports 1/31/06
President’s Report –Courtney Healey

Meeting w/ El Centro—I met with Lupe (the Director of El Centro) on Thursday the 26th of January.  We discussed having a forum about immigration issues.  Director Green is looking into the prospects of this.  Our hope is to have legislators on a panel to discuss different views and the legislation that may come up at the state level.  
VPR Search—The search for Vice Provost of Research worked out the final criteria we will be using to narrow the pool of applicants.  While there were some pieces of the job that we consider crucial, they are hard to see from just a resume.  Thus we have saved some questions for interviews later in the process.
Board and Legislative Dinner—Dinner with the Board of Governors, our lobbyists, and the legislative delegations from Fort Collins and Pueblo was awesome!  I had a great conversation with Beverly Bacon (Senator Bacon’s wife) on the way to Denver and the great discussions continued throughout the night.  This sort of event is a poli.sci. geek’s dream!  If you are reading this report please respond to frontdesk@colostate.edu with the subject line “I read thoroughly”.
BOG—The Board of Governors meeting on Friday went very well.  The hot topics were some changes to the Faculty Council codes, however none of these were major changes.  
Transfort Contract—I have begun work on the new Transfort agreement.  We are awaiting word from Transfort as to the feasibility of extending service on Route 11, as the night route had previously been used frequently by Route 11 riders.  I will keep you apprised as soon as I have an update.  Just to reiterate, we are trying to work out an agreement for 2 years.
Open Positions—Please remember to be letting your college councils know about open positions in ASCSU.

Faculty Council—As I mentioned at our previous meeting, there is a concern that legislation is coming before Faculty Council to remove the student vote from the University Core Curriculum committee.  I want you all to know that we are expecting this to fail, however if it doesn’t it would still need to come before the Board of Governors, at which point I would certainly address it.

Buddy Check—Wednesday is the 1st of February so it’s time for your accountability buddy check!  Please remember to hold each other accountable to the goals you set at the retreat.
Vice President’s Report –Jon Muller

-Thank you to everyone who attended the meeting between ASUW and ASCSU on Friday afternoon.  I was very happy with the discussion that took place in the Senate chambers and the small group discussions.

-I apologize to my fellow Jr. High Dance Chaperones for being so late to the dance.  From everything that I heard from the teachers there you did a fabulous job, and the munchkins really enjoyed themselves.

-The Student Fee Review Board wrapped up their spring training this week and has received their first two budget proposals from Athletics and the School of the Arts Advisory Council.  We will be hearing their presentations next Monday.

-I have been meeting with the members of Senate who were not at the retreat and catching them up to speed as much as possible.  SPT Gulick was kind enough to type up the brainstorming ideas that we had.  Both he and I have copies of this for anyone who would like to see them.

-I once had a pet hamster named Max who lived for seven years and went bald.  True story.

-A reminder to all senate members that you should be setting up a meeting with Hinkley if you have not yet done so.  The signup is on my board, just outside my office next to my weekly schedule.  I will be meeting with Hinkley on a semi-regular basis to see how these meetings are going and to get some feedback from her.

-Courtney and I are scheduled to meet with President Penley tomorrow, so if you have anything that you think we need to discuss with him please let us know pronto.

-I will be acting as one of the D.I.C.’s this Thursday for RamRide as a large chunk of that department will be heading to a saferide conference this weekend.  If you have yet to volunteer for RamRide this semester, this would be a great weekend to do it.

Finance Director –Luke Brunner

Funding Board This Past Week

We had three groups come before the board this week.  The first two had their budgets approved and the third group had their new speaker approved.  Here is a list of the money allocated:

· The Alpha Center, Invisible Children Movie Series - $429

· Up Til Dawn, Finale Event - $829

· SALAM – A replacement keynote speaker was approved, due to an earlier cancellation

Funding Board This Week

We have two groups coming before the board this week:

· Premedica

· Asian Fest Student Committee

RamRide Automation
I would like to thank Tommy Miles for all his hard work on the RamRide Automation software design.  He has spent countless hours writing a manual and making a document that will serve as the basis for a software consultant to build our database and system from.  Tommy and I will be putting the finishing touches on this document this week and submitting it to a software consultant in Denver to get a quote on how much this will cost.

Student Organizations Training
With a new semester upon us, I have the honor of representing ASCSU at three of the student organizations trainings that are scheduled over the next couple months.  I will be presenting on Wednesday at the first training session which will be at 4:00 PM in LSC 224.

Advocacy Offices Training
In addition to the student orgs training, I also had the honor to speak at the Advocacy Office training held on Monday.  It was to inform the directors and assistant directors about our policies and how ASCSU is there to serve the students.

Academic Director –Misty Lenard

This week in Academics was a lot of setting up new meeting times and settling in to a new routine. The issue I'm most excited about right now is the creation of an honor statement. This is a one to two sentance statement which can be placed on tests or assignments or hung in classrooms on posters or signed by students. It basically states something along the lines of, "on my honor I have recieved no undue assistance...." I will be meeting with the Academics and University Issues committee to furthur develop this idea, then taking it to the CRSCS and Campus of Character representatives, and eventually to legislation at Senate, so be looking for that!
 

The next College Council Roundtable will be next Thursday (the 9th) at 5:30 in Clark C360. As always, I'm looking for discussion topics, so if you need feedback on something, let me know and we can discuss it!

Advocacy Director –Jason Green

I have set up dates for the forums that will be held this semester.  As for now they are… February 21st, March 21st and April 18th all which will all be held at 6:30pm in the Senate Chambers.  The first topic of discussion will be centered around Freedom of Speech in higher education.  Also the Diversity Advocate Council will be meeting this Thursday from 4-5pm in the ASCSU Office.

I will also be going around to the various offices to discuss the elections committee, opportunities for Ram Ride and also opening position in ASCSU.  Assistant Director Fisher has put together fliers for both open position and for the elections committee to be placed in the offices.

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITES:

The Diversity Advocate Council will be meeting this week February 2nd in the ASCSU office from 4-5pm.

IMPORTANT DATES:

Black Student Services

· February is Black History Month- see calendar for events

· Black History Month Opening Ceremony- Noon- February 1st- LSC Commons

Gay, Lesbian, Bisexual, Transgender Student Services

· Friday Movie: “True Love” – February 3rd – 10:00a & Noon in the Office

· Freedom to Marry Day- February 11th- 12:30p in Old Town and then at Avogadro’s Number at 2:30p
Office of Women’s Programs and Studies

· Women's Conference- February 18th-9:00a -5:00p early bird registration deadline is Friday February 3rd
· Women at Noon- “Count Me In! A celebration of the 20th Anniversary of the National Girls and Women in Sports Day”- February 1st -LSC room 220
· Women at Noon- “SHE: Tales of Women”- February 8th -LSC room 220
Community Affairs Director –Courtney Pryzybylski

Leadership Development Director –Abby Pfisterer

Legislative Affairs Director –Alec Jeffries

ASCSU Day at the Capitol is rapidly approaching.  The event will take place Monday, February 13th.  If you are attending, we will be meeting at 8am in the ASCSU office on the 13th of February.  

 I will be going to the Capitol Wednesday (2/1) to attend the Education Committee.  Sen. Bacon's bill (SB-046) will be discussed.  The bill creates an oversight committee to deal with education issues.   

 New bill of interest: SB 117-Concerning Certification of Job Readiness for Students in Public Institutions of Higher Education.

 On Thursday (2/2) there will be a Joint Budget Committee briefing.  There will be more discussed regarding funds for higher education and roads. 

Supplemental approved thus far:        $24.2 million (almost half of this is the K-12 supplemental)
Remainder allowed under 6% limit:         $115.9 million
JBC: two main supplemental to be considered are:
$80 million for roads

Higher education supplemental (he didn’t mention what amount)

Marketing Director –Nic Redavid

Centertainment – Centertainment took place last Wednesday and I would like to thank all those that helped out. We ended up taking three tables for ASCSU, ASAP, RamRide and Transfort so we were well represented. Thanks again!

Handbook – The committee met for the first time last week and the ball was started on all the work needed for the handbook. I am now looking into meeting with our contact for printing so we can make sure all of our changes and ideas are possible. Advertisement reservations are due tomorrow. Thursday I am meeting with Jody Donovan of the VPSA Office to discuss the Parent’s Fund support of the handbook. Remember, committee meetings are open to anyone and are at 4:00pm on Tuesdays.

Moby Show – As of our meeting yesterday, we have budgeted and planned out the marketing for the student pre-sale and public sales for the concert. All we are waiting on is the actual contract and rider to make sure we are within what we can and cannot do. The last phase of planning will take place next week.

Vagina Monologues – The student organization SAVE has approached the Marketing Department to help with the marketing of their performance of the Vagina Monologues taking place Thursday at 7:30pm and Saturday at 2:00pm and 7:30pm in the LSC Theater. We are helping with poster distribution to the halls as well as around campus. 

Budget – The budget has been cleaned up from last semester and planned accordingly for this semester. Expect to see some huge things come from elections.

Poster Series - I have begun developing the campaign to solicit art for the 2006 Commemorative Poster. I will be working with the art department, but if people have other ideas or places to look for art, please let me know. 

Open Positions – Marketing for the open positions within ASCSU will be taking place this week. Look for an advertisement in the Collegian this Tuesday and Thursday as well as a RamFYI.

Elections Committee Applications – Marketing for the Elections Committee took place last week and included an advertisement and a RamFYI on the behalf of Elections Manager Huitt.

M-Team – We met for our first department meeting last week on Friday. New Associate Director Donaldson was welcomed to the team. We discussed many things we would like to improve on this semester, as well as how the department is going to function now that there are four of us. As of now, our department meetings are at 3:00pm on Fridays.

Features – The “Features” page will run this week in Thursday’s Collegian section called “The Verve.” We will be running it now through the end of the semester. There was confusion last semester on the price of these (since ASCSU pays for it) and this was all resolved with the Collegian. We will be getting a discounted rate this semester to compensate for being over charged last semester.

Current Projects – Fort Film Fest submissions, Travel Grant, Open Positions, Coffee House, Cinema, and Ram Road Trip.

RamRide Director –Kevin McBeth

Associate/Finance Report: Holli Kinkel

So, this week has been fun.  I have been finalizing everything for Texas, as well as finalizing the brochure.  We will be putting some stuff together to take to Texas with us.  Also we ran all 13 cars Friday, which was awesome, because we gave 310 rides home, and we were then able to hit 30,000 rides on Saturday.  However, due to lack of volunteers and time on Saturday, we were unable to do anything for that rider, whoever it may have been.  And might I say, when you can run dispatch with only 3 total people, that is pretty cool.

Volunteers: DavidMarkham

Worked Thurs and Sat.  I am working on a training video script w/Robin.  It’s gonna be fun only having a couple people here this weekend.
Risk Management: Nicole Johnson

Worked Thursday and Saturday 

Background checks, and filing, fun stuff

Getting ready for Texas Yee-Haw

Special Events and Marketing: Mitch Trebesh
Ok, so here’s the deal: I put together a proposed calendar of when RamRide intends to be out on the plaza promoting our glorious organization. However I just need to clear them with the student center to make sure that the plaza isn’t already booked that day. Kewl huh. On a different note I also will start working with Director Redavid this week to jump start our ad campaign for the RamRide volunteer shirts. It’s gonna be sweet. We hit 30,000 riders this weekend which is awesome because statistically that means that we have given at least one ride to every student at CSU. (although I know that isn’t entirely a scientific fact its still cool ok!) Also I’m pretty stoked for Texas. It’s going to be a Rip Roarin’ good time.
Operations: Robin Sager

Firstly and most importantly, the yellow RamRide shirts have all been washed and sorted according to size (like that’ll last).  Markham and I are doing the video script, and then I’ve got some copies to make.  I worked Friday and Saturday (dispatch).  Fun times.

Expansions: Tommy Miles
Still, working on the massive expansion document, as it is massive, it takes awhile. 
Director: Kevin McBeth
The past week I have been working with Tommy and Luke to finish up our software description. I have also been in contact with a software developer in Denver and he is very excited to work with us (he is a CSU alumnus). I have also checked on our shirts that we ordered at the beginning of the fall semester.  They will be in soon!?! We will not have a department meeting this week. Half the department is going to Texas this weekend so we are preparing everyone for our absence. So if you want to work this weekend, we could use some experienced workers!
Student Services Director –Brett Dobinsky
RamRoad Trip

We have reserved a bus, but the only bus that was available is much more expensive and from Denver.  We will have a two day grace period to cancel the bus without any type of fee.  I put the marketing on hold just in case we decide the price is too hefty.  If we do go through with the trip, we might have to raise the price from its original price of $5.50 per person. 

Fight Song Friday for Club Sports

So far we have responses from Bowling, Women's Soccer, and Women's Rugby.  Hopefully we can get a few more club sports.  The plaza has been reserved for Feb. 17 for this event.  We are also working on getting a few members of the band to play the Fight Song for about twenty minutes of the event. 

ASAP Director –Katie Dougan

Judicial Report –Joy Ahrens

~ Yvonne and Allison, the two Sports Club members for the Supreme Court, are going gunho on the revisions to the Sports Club processes and other Sports Club business.

~ Wednesday, it is planned to finally decorate our cubicle.  

~ At our last meeting we discussed rules that will be strictly enforced over this next semester and got everyone caught up on the projects going on in the court.

~ As always, I have to mention how wonderful our mentee is!  YAY KYLE!

